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Coffee Shop 
open at the Memorial Hall Tetsworth 

Every Tuesday from 

2.00 pm until 

4.30 pm 

Everyone welcome 

St Giles Church 

Marvellous March saw the last of our 

winter special All-Age Services. We 

has a good time together making Pot 

Pourri boxes, scented candle holders 

and pizzas. We ate the pizzas at our 

bring and share lunch which again 

was a lovely time of fellowship. These 

special services may reappear in the 

Autumn. There will be a Church Fami-

ly Picnic on the 9th June following an 

All Age Worship Service. 

 

Services for April 

14th  Morning Worship   Jeneva Paul 

21st  All Age Worship   Heather Moore 

28th  Family Communion   Rev. P Wat-

erson 

 

Services for May 

5th    Parish Communion   Rev. P Wat-

erson 

12th  Morning Worship  Jeneva Paul 

19th  All Age Worship   Heather 

Moore  (Pentecost) 

26th  Family Communion  Rev. P Wat-

erson (Trinity) 

 

All Services begin at 10-30 a.m. and 

are followed by coffee and cake 

Local electoral arrangements for 

South Oxfordshire finalised 

  The independent Local Government 

Boundary Commission for England has 

published its final recommendations 

for new electoral arrangements for 

South Oxfordshire District Council. 

  The publication follows an eight-

week public consultation on its draft 

proposals and draws new boundaries 

for each council ward across the dis-

trict. 

  The Commission’s final recommenda-

tions propose that South Oxfordshire 

should be represented by 36 council-

lors in the future, twelve fewer than 

the current arrangements. The recom-

mendations also propose that those 

councillors should represent four three-

member wards, seven two-member 

wards and ten single-member wards 

across the district. 

  Max Caller, Chair of the Commission, 

said, "We are extremely grateful to the 

people South Oxfordshire who took 

the time and effort to send us their 

views. The Commission considered 

every piece of evidence it received 

before finalising these recommenda-

tions. 

  "Across the district, we have sought 

to balance the views expressed to us 

by local people with the criteria we 

must apply when we are deciding on 

new electoral arrangements. We be-

lieve these recommendations deliver 

electoral equality for voters as well as 

reflecting the identities of communities  

this month where they looked at healthy 

foods in the store and then a room full 

of non-healthy Easter Eggs! The children 

were fascinated by what they saw and 

what they were told so, a big thank you 

to Waitrose for making us feel so wel-

come. Our trip was rounded off by a 

visit to the coffee shop in the Buttermar-

ket where we were fed and watered by 

a very friendly and well organised team. 

So, also, a big thank you to everyone 

there. 

 The children have also enjoyed learn-

ing the Sign2Sing a national campaign 

which involved a record breaking at-

tempt for as many people as possible to 

sign & sing at the same time, to raise 

money for Sign Health – a charity which 

transforms the lives of extremely vulner-

able deaf children and adults.  

   All of the children in Class 2 have 

been enjoying the rugby coaching, pro-

vided by Alan of London Welsh.  His en-

thusiasm for the game is infectious and 

it has been lovely to see the involve-

ment of the children.   We are looking 

forward to the official opening of our 

new entrance on Friday 24th May at 

10:30am. We would welcome anyone 

who wishes to join us for this and if you 

do please assemble in the school play-

ground for 10:30am. We are still looking 

for ex pupils of ALL ages to join the 

opening. If you went to Tetsworth previ-

ously and would like to take part please 

contact Petra Eden-Parish on 01844 

281446 

Tetsworth Primary School 

  At the time of writing the children 

are enjoying fundraising for Comic 

Relief day and looking forward to the 

Easter events we have lined up for 

them. Class 1 also had an exciting 



 

Devey Tree Care  

 
 

Tree Surgery & Garden 
Maintenance 

Services 

 

We offer a variety of services for your trees and 
gardens, from hedge cutting to tree removal.  
Fully insured with £5M public liability cover 

All jobs considered and all quotations are free 

of charge. 

Telephone: 
Call Owain Devey NCH Arb on 
07922736451     01844281101 

or 
owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk 
www.deveytreecare.co.uk 

June Waterson 

Counselling Psychotherapist. 
BSc (Hons) Psychology & Counselling 

Dip. Cognitive Behavioural Therapy (CBT). 

 BABCP Reg’d. 

 

For help coping with Depression, Stress, Bullying, Low 

self-esteem, lack of confidence, OCD, 

Post Traumatic Stress disorder etc. 

Tel: 01844281462 Mob: 07530596168 

e-mail: june-waterson@virginmedia.com 

Has your oil boiler been 

serviced recently??? 
 

NOW WORKING INDEPENDENTLY  

 

MICK HOBDELL 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

 

Oil boiler and Aga services, 

repairs and general plumbing 
 

Phone Tetsworth 01844 281521 

Mobile 07554 426113 

 

Tetsworth Memorial 

Hall 

available to hire for 

your 

child's party 

from just £20 

 

07817 313478 
 

Children’s 

Parties 

across South Oxfordshire." 

  In response to the views submitted to it during the consul-

tation, the Commission proposes some changes to the 

draft recommendations it published in November. For ex-

ample, the Commission was persuaded to change its 

draft recommendations in the Didcot area so that East 

and West Hagbourne are included in a ward with parishes 

to their east as a closer reflection of community ties in that 

part of the district. 

  Similarly, the Commission now believes that the Winter- 

mailto:owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk


 

Class 4 and 7 MOTs 
 
 

Tyres—All makes and models at competitive prices. 
 
 

Servicing from £99 

Good Old Fashion Service and  

helping you keep your motoring 

costs down 

Lawn Care 

Mowing 
Edging 
Repair 

Restoration 
New Lawns 

Moss Control 
Weed Control 

Scarifying 

Swan Gardens 
01844 281576 

brook area should be part of a two-member Wallingford 

ward and that the parish of Cuxham-with-Easington should 

be part of Watlington ward. 

  The proposed new arrangements must now be imple-

mented by Parliament. A draft order – the legal document 

which brings into force the recommendations – will be laid 

in Parliament in the next few months. The draft Order pro-

vides for the new electoral arrangements to come into 

force at the district council elections in 2015. 

  Full details of the Commission’s final recommendations 

(including maps) can be viewed at www.lgbce.org.uk/all-

reviews/south-east/oxfordshire/south-oxfordshire-fer. 

Oxfordshire Woodfuel Programme bulletin 

  Chalara / ash die-back:  You will probably have heard 

about chalara in the news.  It is a spore-borne disease 

which is expected to kill nearly all ash in the coming years.   

http://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-reviews/south-east/oxfordshire/south-oxfordshire-fer
http://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-reviews/south-east/oxfordshire/south-oxfordshire-fer


Also available 
  Repairs 
  Secondary Glazing 
  Traditional Glazing 
  Box sash (PVCu or Timber) 
All areas covered 

 
 

Guaranteed to 

beat any  
written  

quotation  

SILENT VIEW WINDOWS 
WINDOWS   DOORS   GLAZING 

CONSERVATORIES   CLADDING 

QUALITY PVCu, ALUMINIUM & TIMBER 

All Windows & Doors come with high security 
locking systems & a Ten year guarantee 

Call now for a free no obligation quotation 

MOB: 0772 428 3312 
TEL: 01844 351294 

EMAIL: silentviewwindows@gmail.com 



An Evening of Fine Wine Tasting  
and Excellent Food 
 
The Swan, High Street, Tetsworth, OX9 7AB 
 
Friday 10th May 2013, 7.30 pm 
 
Tickets £45 per person 
Tickets may be purchased from Judy  01844 281388 or Caroline 01844 281442  



 

Children’s 

Parties 
 

Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

available to hire for your child's party 

from just £20 

 

07817 313478 

 

TETSWORTH PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 

 

PLANT SALE – MAY 11TH  
Perennials, bedding plants, vegetables, herbs & 

more! 

Plus cake stall, and teas, coffees & 

refreshments served 

Saturday 11th May 

10am – 2pm 

at Tetsworth Primary School  

in aid of the TPSA 

 

 
OPENING CEREMONY 

MAY 24TH 
Please join us for the official opening of 

our new entrance, at Tetsworth Primary 

School on Friday 24th May – please 

assemble in the school playground at 

10.30am. Tea & cake served afterwards. 

All welcome! 

A small proportion – maybe one in 100 trees – will be im-

mune.  As ash trees come into leaf, it will become apparent 

if they have chalara or not.  Signs of the disease include 

wilting leaves, brown veins in the leaves, and browning of 

young stems.  Forestry Commission advice is not to fell ash 

trees unless they are ill: the felled tree might be in the 1% 

that are immune.  Besides, the spores can travel huge dis-

tances so felling trees as a prophylactic measure is not ef-

fective.  If you are aware of ash trees with chalara, 

www.forestry.gov.uk/chalara gives advice on what to do.  

they can be used as firewood unless the government plac-

es a special order on the trees that prohibits their move-

ment. 

  Time to buy firewood and stoves/boilers: The woodfuel 

cutting year may be over, but this is the time to buy fire-

wood and store it for next autumn, and also to think about 

installing a wood stove or boiler.  The website 

www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk, provides lots of advice on this, 

including information on the Renewable Heat Incentive 

and lists of woodfuel and wood stove suppliers. 

  Woodfuel study visits: There will be three woodfuel themed 

study visits in the coming months: on 15 April, 1 June and 8 

June.  The first and last of these will each involve a visit to a 

woodland, a wood processor and an interesting wood boil-

er.  The 1 June event is a unique opportunity to visit a 

woodland in a Ministry of Defence site, and taste wild rab-

bit if you want.  The cost is £25-£30 and numbers are limited.  

More information is at www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk/woodfuel

-site-visits.  

  Logs for labour: Thank you to everyone who contacted 

me about this.  We have had five successful events this 

spring, and hope to roll out the programme much more  

widely next autumn.  If you are a woodland owner who 

could use some free help with woodland management in 

return for people taking some firewood (labour for your 

logs), or if you would like to work outdoors in return for some 

firewood (logs for your labour), please get in touch with me.  

More information is at www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk/logs-for-

labour.  

  Firewood quality standard: The Oxfordshire Woodfuel Pro-

gramme is setting up a quality standard for small-scale fire-

wood suppliers in Oxfordshire, called 'OxLogs'.  It aims to 

provide transparency about the amount, type, length and 

moisture content of firewood, and in time improve firewood 

quality.   OxLogs suppliers will state the amount of wood in 

'cubic metres tossed' (tossed is how it comes off the truck; a 

tossed cubic metre is about 0.7 stacked cubic metres); type 

as hardwood, softwood or mixed; and moisture content as 

<25% which is ready to burn, or unclassified which buyers 

would need to season themselves.  Please ask your supplier 

if they provide OxLogs. 

  Riki Therivel, manager@oxonwoodfuel.org.uk, 01865 

243488 

http://www.forestry.gov.uk/chalara
http://www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk
http://www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk/woodfuel-site-visits
http://www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk/woodfuel-site-visits
http://www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk/logs-for-labour
http://www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk/logs-for-labour
mailto:manager@oxonwoodfuel.org.uk


 
Brendan Martin 
Private Hire Taxi Services 
Watlington, Oxfordshire 
 

01491 612215 
07855 565254 

All major credit/debit cards 
accepted en route 

 
7 - seat vehicle 
Fully insured 

Pubs, restaurants, airport runs etc. 
 

Licensed no. 177 SODC 

Changes to Council Tax Benefit 

   Until recently the rules about Council Tax Benefit were set 

nationally, and were applied in the same way wherever you 

live. This has now changed  

  From April 2013, council tax benefit (CTB) will be abolished 

and replaced by a local means-tested council tax relief 

scheme called the Council Tax Reduction Scheme.  

  If you're of working age and have had all your council tax 

paid because you’re on a low income, it's likely you'll have 

to pay some of your council tax bill in the future.  How much 

you will have to pay will depend on the area where you live. 

  If you’re a pensioner, you’ll get the same amount of sup-

port as you did under the previous Council Tax Benefit rules, 

as long as your circumstances haven’t changed. 

  In England, local councils will get 10 per cent less money 

from the government and will have to find savings when 

they start running their new schemes.  Each local council will 

be able to decide who to give support to. This means there 

may be big differences in the level of support available in 

different parts of the country.  

  To find out more about how you might be affected, check 

your council website or consult your nearest Citizens Advice 

Bureau.  For more information go to the Citizens Advice web-

site www.adviceguide.org.uk 

Your nearest CAB office is in Market Square, Thame  

Adviceline: 08444 111 444 or 03 00 33 00 650 (Mobile) 

Lawn Care 

Mowing 
Edging 
Repair 

Restoration 
New Lawns 

Moss Control 
Weed Control 

Scarifying 

Swan Gardens 
01844 281576 

http://www.adviceguide.org.uk


QUALIFIED SURGICAL CHIROPODIST 
SANDRA MILLER MSSChA 

HOME VISITS BY APPOINTMENT 
 

 

 

I am able to treat a wide variety of foot care including:- 
 

General foot care neglect - callouses and corns - ingrowing toe nails 
Yellow, crumbly, thickened nails - bunions - flat foot 

Diabetic patients - verrucae (various treatments) 
And many more 

 
Evening and weekend appointments available. 

Tel: 01844 201709 Mobile 077 64945401 
Registered member of the British Chiropody 

And Podiatry Association 

 

Call Jeff  07944 505916 

Puppy and Dog  

Training classes 
 

Held at  

Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

100 Club Winner 

 

The winner of the March Draw was  

Mr Bowers of Back Street 



Call 01844 281442 

For details 

 Mornings         £25.00 

 Afternoons   £25.00 

 Sun—Thurs evenings  £30.00 

 Friday evening    £50.00 

 Saturday evening  £60.00 

         Children’s Parties         from £20.00 

Hall for Hire 
Tetsworth Memorial Hall is available for hire 

For parties, meetings, events and more 

Windmill
Windows

Thame
Bicester
Oxford
Aylesbury

PVCu, Aluminium
& Hardwood

Replacement Windows
Residential Doors
French & Patio Doors
Fascias & Soffits
Glass & Sealed Units
Conservatories

01844 237070
Fax: 01844 237737

For fresh Ideas & Free Quote

FENSA
Registered 

Kitchen and bathroom fitting 
Tiling, painting, decorating, fencing 
Guttering etc. 
Any job considered. Free estimates. 

Call Dave Smith 
         01844 281572 (Tel) 
         07725 077111 (Mob) 

Chauffeur driven airport 
and London transfers 
 
Tours — Cotswolds,  
Warwick, London etc 
 
Weddings — selection  
of car colours 
 
All cars air-conditioned,  
E & S class Mercedes 
 
8 seater available 
 

Airports are our speciality and we are usually  
cheaper than traditional taxis 

Telephone 01844 281555 

 

 

Your Local Upholstery Service  
  

MARGAN LTD  
For All Your Upholstery Traditional & 

Modern Free Collection Service  

www.margan.co.uk  

Tel 01844-208655 7.00am to 5.00pm 

 



Deadline for the each issue is 21st of the month 
Send you letters, articles, news or advert to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW 

Or e mail tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Cheques made payable to Tetsworth Newsletter. 

The Editor reserves the right to amend letters and articles at his/her discretion.  Letters and articles are not guaranteed to be published.  

The views of letters and articles are not necessarily the views of the Editor. 

No responsibility can be taken for errors and inaccuracies. 

Advertisers 

 

We distribute copies of the Newsletter to all households within the village, additional copies 

are available from The Swan Antique Centre and Postcombe Service Station. 

Send details of your advert to 

3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW or by e mail to Tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Rates per issue 

Eighth of a page £5.50 

Quarter page £11 

Half page £22 

Full page £44 

 

Leaflets  just £8.00 

Dates for your Diary 
Sunday   Free Pool Table to Members’              

7.30 - 10.30   Sports and Social Club, Tetsworth 

2nd Monday of Month Parish Council Meeting 

7.30 pm   Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Tuesday   The Coffee Shop 

2.00 pm - 4.30 pm  Memorial Hall, Tetsworth 

Tuesday   Youth Tuck Shop 

6.30 pm—8.00 pm  Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Wednesday   Zumba 

7.00 pm   Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

 

 

Thursday 11th April  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Monday 15th April  Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End)  
Thursday 25th April  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Monday 29th April  Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End) 

Thursday 9th May  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Friday 10th May  Fine Wine Tasting with Supper 

    Swan Restaurant 

    Tickets from 01844 281388 

Saturday 11th May  Plant Sale 

10.00 am   -  2 pm  Tetsworth School 

Monday 13th May  Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End) 

Thursday 23rd May  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Saturday 20th July  Music Night 

    Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Saturday 12th October October fest 

    Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

 

Send details of your event to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, 

Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW or email tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Planning Applications at SODC 

1st March, 2013  -  28th March, 2013 

Planning Decisions from SODC 

1st March, 2013  -  28th March, 2013 

Planning information is taken from the SODC 
web site www.southoxon.gov.uk 

Attington House High Street Tetsworth 

OX9 7BZ 

Demolition of existing dwelling and at-

tached service wing, attached out-

buildings, detached garage/annex, 

separate garden/sunroom and pool 

building. Erection of new country house 

with attached garage block, home 

office, au-pair suite and outbuilding. 

Formation of new drive and parking 

area. Detailed landscape works. Dis-

charge of conditions on P10/E176 

Partially discharged 

The Swan High Street Tetsworth OX9 

7AB 

Retrospective Listed Building Consent 

for: 1) Replacing rotten oak floor in the 

restaurant with a new oak floor using 

best quality boards of the same dimen-

sions as the original. This work was com-

pleted in 2008. 2) A section of staircase 

was replaced many years ago with 

best oak of the same dimensions as the 

original. 

 

42A High Street Tetsworth OX9 7AS 

Display of external advertising. 

 

42A High Street Tetsworth Thame OX9 

7AS 

Internal alterations and new glazed 

frontage to existing annex building to 

facilitate change of use of ground floor 

area from antiques shop to office use 

(Amended plans received 16th April 

2013). 

P11/E1642/DIS 

P13/S0409/RLB 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P13/S0803/LB 

 

 

P13/S0728/DIS 

Zumba® 

 

Wednesday’s 7 pm  
at Tetsworth Memorial Hall 
 
£5 for 45 minutes 
Loyalty cards - 10th Lesson is FREE! Buy a course 
of 8 consecutive classes for discount!  
 
No need to register or start at the beginning of 
term....JUST TURN UP! 
www.LCFdance.co.uk  call Zoe on 07799 594106 

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P11/E1642/DIS
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S0409/RLB
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S0803/LB
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S0728/DIS

